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sONGS OF CHEER

BUMC's Holiday Choir has been performing
seasonal favorites for hospital patients and
visitors for the past 36 years. Employees
from BUSM, BUSPH, SDM, BMC and BU’s
Charles River Campus sang in the lobby

of the Newton Pavilion at BMC (above), as
well as the patient units.
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Local residents contribute to
environmental health

Fourteen residents from Boston and surrounding communi-
ties recently spent six weeks at BUSPH learning about the sci-
entific, legal and ethical issues surrounding biomonitoring and
have released a report to guide policy-makers in measuring
human exposure to environmental chemicals.

Panel participants from the community applaud David, Ozonoff, MD, MPH,
at BUSPH's recent biomonitoring conference.

The report is the culmination of the Boston
Consensus Conference on Biomonitoring
organized by BUSPH and the nation’s first
to focus on biomonitoring. The conference
was funded by a grant from the National
Institute of Environmental Health Sciences
to understand perspectives held by different
groups of people on environmental health
issues.

Biomonitoring, the measurement of man-
made and naturally occurring chemicals
in the human body, is an important tool in
identifying potentially harmful substances
and preventing people from being exposed
to them. Common uses include measuring

lead levels in the blood
of children and testing

for substances such as
benzene in the blood of
workers.

Panel members identified
and agreed on five priority
areas that warrant
further exploration

as the use of human
biomonitoring expands:
establishing responsible
surveillance programs;
using biomonitoring

data to influence corporate and government
behavior; educating the general public about
biomonitoring; addressing issues of ethics,
confidentiality and disclosure; and public policy.

“These results provide an important public
perspective, which is often overlooked, to
researchers, government bodies, funding
agencies and advocacy groups,” said David
0zonoff, MD, MPH, chair emeritus of the
Department of Environmental Health at
BUSPH and principal investigator of the
project at BUSPH.

To access the report, visit
http://www.biomonitoring0é.org/.

BMC HealthNet Plan Commonwealth
Care tops 13,000 members

The new Commonwealth Care product for uninsured
individuals earning less than 300 percent of the federal
poverty level was rolled out this fall, and BMC HealthNet
Plan Commonwealth Care has already enrolled more than

13,000 members.

BMC HealthNet Plan was the plan of choice
for more individuals selecting a Common-
wealth Care plan than any other managed
care plan. The premiums for Commonwealth
Care members are subsidized by the state on
a sliding scale based on income.

With this growth in Commonwealth Care,
BMC HealthNet Plan continues to be the
largest of the four managed care plans in
the state offering MassHealth and Com-
monwealth Care with 175,000 members.
BMC HealthNet Plan’s combined member-
ship is nearly as large as the total
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